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Next meeting  
 
10 October 
5.30 for 6 pm 
 
Pinehurst	Interact	Club	
Nico	van	Wijk	

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
	Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
	Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

Morgan’s Message  
At our last meeting PG Stuart Batty addressed the club on 
project CHEF (Clothe House Educate and Feed) which 
supports children in the Upendo leprosy mission in 
Arusha,Tanzania.  These are children who are either orphans 
or whose parents have contracted leprosy and are unable to 
support them.  The project aims to support one child for a year 
on a donation of just NZ$250.  This is a project which this

 

 Club has supported since 2003, specifically supporting 
Monica Maiko who is now 18 years of age.   Whilst Monica is 
no longer in direct need of project CHEF, we have passed the 
baton to the Interact Club of Pinehurst School to start the 
process all over again with a new child. 

It was particularly fitting that we should have PG Stuart Batty 
giving this address on the first meeting in October as the 
month of October has “Economic and Community 
Development” as its Rotary International theme.   Stuart heads 
Rotary NZ World Community Service (WCS)  which is a NZ 
registered Charity and is recognised by the New Zealand 
Government as a Non-Government Organisation [NGO].  

Hobsonville	mail	drop	
Saturday	08	October.		
Contact	Kumar	if	you	
can	help.	Meet	11am	
Catalina	Coffee	House	
off	Squadron	Drive.	
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	 10	October	 17	October	 24	October	 31	October	
	 Pinehurst	Interact	Club	

Nico	van	Wijk	
AUT	Restaurant	
Michele	Parkinson	on	the	
Cambodia	Programme		

No	Meeting	
Labour	Day	

TBA	

Grace	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 Don	Pratt	 	 Caroline	Campbell	
Reception		 Lynette	Miller	 	 	 Beverley	Lea	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 	 Steve	Jenkins	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	
Fellowship	 	 	 30	October	 Warwick	Moulton	
	 Sue	Yi	 	 	 Sue	Yi	
	 Paul	Asquith	 	 Marathon	 Paul	Asquith	
Stewards	 Alistair	New	 	 Marshalling	 Jim	Mayo	
	 Martin	Reiss	 	 	 Steve	Goeldner	
	 Lynette	Miller	 	 	 Jennifer	Neads	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 Bernie	Woods	 Sean	Harris	 	 Warren	Patterson	
Thank	Speaker	 Steve	Goeldner	 Robyn	Young	 	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	
Parting	Thought	 John	Pearson	 Jim	Mayo	 	 Peter	Garnett	
Tola	 Kumar	Naik	 Caroline	Campbell	 	 Beverley	Lea	
Sebastian	 John	Drake	 Sue	Yi	 	 Bruce	Dunlop	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Students	Contact	Details:	
Tola	is	now	with;		 Dr.(Mr)	Naseem	Ali	&	Dr.	(Mrs)	Nazimah	Hamid,	18	Kilear	Close,		Pinehill	Ph.	476	8649		
Tola’s	direct	contact;	 Mobile;	021	052	5120	or	Email;		sorntola.nfc@gmail.com	
Sebastian	is	now	with;			Steve	&	Sharyn	Goeldner,	7	Denim	Place,	Albany.	Ph.	414	4374		
Sebastian’s	direct	contact;	Mobile	021	1362256	or	Email;	sebastianholthusen@gmail.com	

 

Monday 17th Oct - French Bistro Menu – AUT School of Catering 
All Members and Partners are cordially invited to attend a special Partners night to be 
held at the Four Seasons Restaurant - AUT School of Catering on the corner of 
Wellesley Street and Mayoral Drive in the City. Always a fun night with great food and 
wine, this time we are pleased to have Michelle Parkinson who will be fresh back from 
a month in Cambodia giving us an update on the Rangitoto College Programme and 
the work the students do in Phnom Penh each year. Meal cost is $35. (Members $15), 
Bus $10.  
Please email Bob Baird to confirm your attendance: judybob@clear.net.nz 
 
Notices. 
 
David Charlesworth is looking good but not very mobile. He would appreciate visitors 
and he and Bronwyn are moving to Fairview in December/January. 
 
Bernie still needs marathon helpers and there will be a meeting next week.  

Indeed World Community Service is an area that Stuart has been working in for over 
38 years, with projects running in the South Pacific, Kenya, Tanzania, Swaziland 
and South Africa.  Many of these projects having a direct bearing on Economic and 
Community Development. 

Next week we will be hearing from the Interact Club of Pinehurst School which was 
chartered by this Club in September 2013.  How time flies! President Gary 
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The Golf Tournament is on next month and we still need competitors and auction 
items. 
 
District Conference next year is in Whangarei. It does not rain in the north. Ha ha. 
 
The Mitre 10 barbecue raised $300 in the rain and there is another one at the 
Warehouse in Albany on 12 November. 
There will also be a barbecue at Pinehurst on 03 December – both of these are to 
raise money for club funds. 
 
PG Stuart Batty reported to us about the CHEF program in 
Tanzania. In 1995 Rotary Foundation established a facility for 
125 Lepers and their families at Upendo. After visiting the site 
Stuart and John Somerville returned to New Zealand and asked 
clubs to sponsor a child for $250 and many clubs did including 
this one. ECB sponsored Monica May from 2002-2015. She is 
now having further education at a boarding school. She has 
quite good English and thanked the club for their support. In 
2005 management of the facility transferred to a Catholic order. 
They are now self-sufficient in food with crops, cattle (NZ 
donated) and chickens. Leprosy is on the decline and the new 
government made education compulsory for all those seven 
years and older. This meant an 11 million increase in the school roll resulting in two 
shifts in many schools. Rotary has started a project to build a new school and have 
raised nearly half the funds. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


